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October 2, 2022

TO:  D/C Stephanie Ward, AP

FROM:  D/Lt/C Penn Hess, AP

RE: Secretary Report for Fall Conference

The Call to Conference has been distributed.  This includes the various reports, Fall Council 
and Conference minutes, and the proposed budget for next year. 

All documents have been filed on the district website.

There has been an effort to insure that National has as many member email addresses as 
possible since email is the primary member communications medium.  I have monitored this
effort and advised squadron officers how to find the necessary information on the National 
Web Site.  As of the last monthly report, National did not have addresses for 13% of our 
members

I want to thank D/Lt/ Apryl Bernard, P for standing in for me at this year's Summer Council/

Respectfully submitted,

Penn Hess

D/Lt/C Penn Hess, AP 
District 5 Secretary


